DAFTAR PUSTAKA

- "Allegations spark Argentina's own #MeToo moment," Buenos Aires Times, https://www.batimes.com.ar/news/argentina/allegations-spark-argentinas-own.phtml
- "Ambassador Zhang Jun: President Xi's Speech represents a major advance for the spirit of the Fourth World Conference on Women," Permanent Mission of the People's Republic of China to the UN, http://un.chinamission.gov.cn/eng/chinaandun/socialhr/202010/t20201002_8411939.htm
- "Chinese Social Media Guide in 2023," GMA, https://ecommercechinaagency.com/social-media-in-china-guide/
- "Devastatingly Pervasive: 1 in 3 Women Globally Experience Violence," WHO, https://www.who.int/news/item/09-03-2021-devastatingly-pervasive-1-in-3-women-globally-experience-violence
- "Facts and Figures: Ending Violence Against Women," UN Women, https://www.unwomen.org/en/what-we-do/ending-violence-againstwomen/facts-and-figures
- "Gender Justice Movement 'Me Too' Global Movement," Global Fund for Women, https://www.globalfundforwomen.org/movements/me-too/
- "History and Inception," Me Too, https://metoomvmt.org/get-to-know-us/history-inception/
- "Law on the Protection of the Rights and Interests of Women," *UN Women*, https://evaw-global-database.unwomen.org/fr/countries/asia/china/2005/law-on-the-protection-of-the-rights-and-interests-of-women-as-amended-in-2005#:~:text=The%20Law%20of%20the%20People%27s,and%20judicial%20 administration%2C%20as%20well
- "MeToo Data Storytelling," Lehigh University, https://wordpress.lehigh.edu/metoodatastorytelling/cuentalo/#:~:text=%23Cuen talo%20is%20an%20online%20social,harassment%2C%20abuse%2C%20and %20assault.
- "Number of internet users in China from 2008 to 2021", Statista, https://www.statista.com/statistics/265140/number-of-internet-users-in-china/.
- "Number of WeChat Users: 2012-2023," Oberlo, https://www.oberlo.com/statistics/number-of-wechat-users

- "The #MeToo Movement and the Law," Find Law, https://www.findlaw.com/employment/employment-discrimination/the--metoo-movement-and-the-law.html
- "Vision and Theory of Change," Me Too diakses https://metoomvmt.org/get-to-know-us/vision-theory-of-change/
- Brittain, Amy, "MeToo Movement," *Britannica* 12 Juli, 2023, dari https://www.britannica.com/topic/Me-Too-movement
- Brown, Anna, "More Than Twice as Many Americans Support Than Oppose the #MeToo Movement," *Pew Research Center*, 29 September, 2022, diakses pada 2 Oktober, 2023 https://www.pewresearch.org/social-trends/2022/09/29/more-than-twice-as-many-americans-support-than-oppose-the-metoo-movement/
- Carbonaro, Giulia. "#MeToo 5 years on: What changed in Europe since the start of the movement?" *Euro News*, 13 Oktober, 2022, https://www.euronews.com/culture/2022/10/08/metoo-5-years-on-what-has-changed-in-europe-since-the-start-of-the-movement
- Catherine So-Kum Tang, Joseph Critelly, dan James F. Porter, "Motives in Sexual Agression: The Chinese Context," *Journal of Interpersonal Violence*, Vol.8 No.4, (1995).
- Chatterjee, Rituparna, "Women came forward. Then a chill factor set in," *Washington Post*, 8 Mei, 2020, diakses pada 2 Oktober, 2023 https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/05/08/metoo-around-the-world/#Chatterjee
- Chen, Aria, "China's Top Buddhist Monk Has Resigned Amid Sexual Harassment Allegations," *TIME*, 16 Agustus 2018, diakses pada 18 September, 2023 https://time.com/5367775/china-monk-metoo-sexual-harassment/
- Christina Kiel, "How Transnational Advocacy Networks Mobilize," *Josef Korbel Journal of Advanced international Studies*, (2011).
- Clinic, Original Six Teams Eleventh, "Online sexual harassment is unpreventable, more than 70% of women have been victims?" *SOHU.com*, 11 September, 2020 diakses pada 1 Oktober, 2023 https://www.sohu.com/a/417623105_260616

- Corbett, Holly, "#Metoo Five Years Later: How The Movement Started And What Needs To Change," *Forbes*, 27 Oktober, 2022, https://www.forbes.com/sites/hollycorbett/2022/10/27/metoo-five-years-later-how-the-movement-started-and-what-needs-to-change/?sh=1657b08b5afe
- Délber Andrade Lage dan Leonardo Nemer Caldeira Brant, "'The Growing Influence of Non-Governmental Organizations: Chances and Risks," *Anuário Brasileiro de Direito Internacional*.
- Dragica Vujadinovic, "Global Civil Society as Concept and Practice in the Processes of Globalization," *Synthesis Philosophica* (2009).
- Durham, Matthew, "China: China's New Civil Code and It's Impact on Sexual Harassment in the Workplace," *Mondaq*, 9 Februari, 2021, diakses pada 23 September, 2023 https://www.mondaq.com/china/discrimination-disability-sexual-harassment/1034810/chinas-new-civil-code-and-its-impact-on-sexual-harassment-in-the-workplace
- Equality, Development, and Sharing: Progress of Women's Cause in 70 Years Since China's Founding (China: China SCIO, 2019), 2023, http://english.scio.gov.cn/2019-09/20/content_75226098_3.htm#:~:text=It% 20was% 20stipulated% 20in% 20the ,subsequent% 20revisions% 20to% 20the% 20Constitution
- Feminist, Free Chinese, Facebook Post, 19 oktober, 2019, diakses pada 10 Meo, 2023, https://www.facebook.com/events/368211374086271/368211417419600/?acon text=%7B%22event_action_history%22%3A[%7B%22surface%22%3A%22pa ge%22%7D]%7D
- Fincher, Leta Hong. "Betraying Big Brother: the feminist awakening in China. London: Verso, 2018."
- Floman, Marcus, "From opera to slush how #metoo is changing the Nordics," *Nordic Labour Journal*, 8 Desember, 2017, dari http://www.nordiclabourjournal.org/nyheter/news-2017/article.2017-12
- Halegua, Aaron, dkk, "What is the Significance of China's #MeToo Movement," *China File*, 10 September, 2014, diakses pada 24 September, 2023 https://www.chinafile.com/conversation/what-significance-of-chinas-metoo-movement
- Han Bao. "Rice Bunnies #MeToo in China: A hashtag movement and women's empowerment through social media," *King's College London The Strand, London WC2R 2LS* (2020).

- Han Bao, Jonathan P. Bowen, "The Weiguan Culture Phenomenon in Chinese Online Activism," *Conference Paper* (2021).
- Hardani. Metode Penelitian Kualitatif dan Kuantitatif. Yogyakarta: Pustaka Ilmu, 2020).
- Hurst, Millie, "Chinese State Media Claims That Sexual Harassment Doesn't Exist In China," *Grazia*, 17 Oktober, 2017, https://graziadaily.co.uk/life/real-life/sexual-harassment-doesnt-exist-china-according-chinese-newspaper/
- ILO, "Convention No. 190 and Recommendation No. 206 at a glance," *ILO*, diakses pada 2 Agustus, 2023 dari https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---dgreports/---gender/documents/briefingnote/wcms 738114.pdf
- ILO, "ILO welcomes commitments to ratify convention on violence and harassment," *ILO*, 3 Maret, 2020, dari https://www.ilo.org/global/about-the-ilo/newsroom/news/WCMS_737414/lang--en/index.htm
- ILO, "Sexual Harassment in the Workplace," *dari* https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---asia/---ro-bangkok/---ilo-hanoi/documents/publication/wcms_371182.pdf
- ILO, Violence and harassment in the world of work: A guide on Convention No. 190 and Recommendation No. 206 (Geneva: International Labour Office, 2021)
- Isabelle Attané. "Being a Woman in China Today: A demography of gender," *China Perspective* (2012).
- Ishikawa, Yumi, "High Heels and Discrimination in Everyday Life," *Washington Post*, Mei, 2020, diakses pada 1 September, https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2020/05/08/metoo-around-theworld/#Chatterjee
- Jamillah Bowman Williams. "#MeToo as Catalyst; A Glimpse into 21st Century Activism," *The University of Chicago Legal Forum*, Volume 2019 Article 22 (2019).
- Jan Aart Scholte. "Global Civil Society: Changing the World?" *Centre for the Study of Globalisation and Regionalisation (CSGR)*, Working Paper No.31 (Mei 1999).
- Jiashu Xu dan Chunni Zhang, "Sexual Harassment Experiences and their Consequences for the Private Lives of Chinese Women," *Chinese Journal of Sociology* Vol.8(3) (2022).

- Journalist, Grady Capstone, "Being a Woman in a Confucian Household: The Expectations Placed on Three Women's Shoulders," *Grady Newsource*, 27 Februari 2020, diakses pada 8 Maret, 2023 https://gradynewsource.uga.edu/being-a-woman-in-a-confucian-household/
- Ko Ling Chan, D.A. Brownridge, dkk, "Mental Health Profile of Sexual Violence Perpetrators among University Students in Hong Kong," 21st Century Issues and Challenges, (2008).
- Ko Ling Chan, "Sexual Violence Against Women and Children in Chinese Society," *Trauma, Violence, and Abuse*, Vol. 10, No.1 (January, 2009).
- Laskit, "#MeToo Movement," *Legal Servive India*, diakses pada 2 Oktober, 2023 , https://www.legalserviceindia.com/legal/article-1569--metoo-movement.html
- Langone, Alix, "#MeToo and Time's Up Founders Explain the Difference Between the 2 Movements- And How They're Alike," *Time*, 22 Maret, 2023, dari https://time.com/5189945/whats-the-difference-between-the-metoo-and-times-up-movements/
- Lau, Mimi, "#MeToo? Silence, Shame and the Cost of Speaking Out About Sexual Harassment in China", South China Morning Post, 8 Desember, 2017, diakses pada 3 September, 2023 https://www.scmp.com/news/china/society/article/2123481/metoo-silence-shame-and-cost-speaking-out-about-sexual-harassment
- Lau, Mimi, "Police Detain Chinese #MeToo activist Sophia Huang Xueqin on Public Order Charge", *South China Morning Post*, 24 Oktober, 2019, diakses pada 3 September, 2023 https://www.scmp.com/news/china/politics/article/3034389/police-detain-chinese-metoo-activist-sophia-huang-xueqin-public
- Lonases, Ellen, "What Peng Shuai's rape accusation says about China", Vox, 5 Desember, 2021, diakses pada 3 September, 2023 https://www.vox.com/2021/12/5/22818595/peng-shuai-disappearance-chiname-too-sexual-assault
- Lu, Shen, Mengwen Cao, "Thwarted at Home, Can China's Feminists Rebuild a Movement Abroad?," *China File*, 28 Agustus, 2019, diakses pada 19 September, 2023 https://www.chinafile.com/reporting-opinion/postcard/thwarted-home-can-chinas-feminists-rebuild-movement-abroad

- Lu, Zheng, "Here to Be Heard: Digital feminist engagement with #MeTooinChina". Lund University, (2019).
- Marc Edelman. "Social Movements: Changing Paradigms and Forms of Politics," *Annual Review of Anthropology*, Vol, 30, (2001).
- Margaret E. Keck dan Kathryn Sikkink. "Transnational advocacy networks in international and regional politics," *Blackwell Publishers*, (1999).
- Measuring #MeToo: A National Study on Sexual Harassment and Assault (San Diego: UCSD Center on Gender Equity and Health, 2019), 10, 2023, https://stopstreetharassment.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/08/2019-MeToo-National-Sexual-Harassment-and-Assault-Report.pdf
- Mohtar Mas'oed, *Ilmu Hubungan Internasional: Disiplin dan Metodologi*. Jakarta: LP3ES, 1990.
- Movius, Lisa, "#MeToo show manages to evade authorities in Shanghai," *The Art Newspaper*, 24 Desember, 2019, diakses pada 20 September, 2023 https://www.theartnewspaper.com/2019/12/04/metoo-show-manages-to-evade-authorities-in-shanghai
- Nayler, Mark, "What to Know About #Cuentalo, the Spanish Version of #MeToo," *Culture Trip*, 31 Mei, 2018 diakses pada 2 Oktober, 2023 https://wordpress.lehigh.edu/metoodatastorytelling/cuentalo/#:~:text=%23Cuen talo%20is%20an%20online%20social,harassment%2C%20abuse%2C%20and %20assault.
- Ngo, Madeileine. "#MeToo is Growing in China despite government efforts to stop it," *Vox*, 27 Juli, 2018, https://www.vox.com/world/2018/7/27/17621420/china-me-too-chinese-women-social-censor-sexual-assault
- Odom, Mark, "#MeToo: Finnish MPs Tackle Issue of Sexual Harassment," YLE, 12 Desember, 2017, dari https://yle.fi/a/3-9973999
- P. Chen, N. Yang, "Analysis of the Reason of Sexual 1 Harassment Behavior," *Journal of Heilongjiang Administrative Cadre Institute of Politics and Law* 53(02) (2006).

VEDJAJAAN

Park, Andrea, "MeToo reaches 85 countries with 1.7 tweets," *CBS News*, 24 oktober, 2017, diakses pada 18 Juli, 2023 dari https://www.cbsnews.com/news/metoo-reaches-85-countries-with-1-7-million-tweets/

- Perper, Rosie, "China's #MeToo movement changes its slogan to 'Rice Bunny' to avoid strict censorship," *Business Insider* 8 Februari, 2018, diakses pada 18 September, 2023 https://www.businessinsider.com/rice-bunny-china-metoo-movement-2018-2
- Prof. Dr. Conny R. Semiawan, *Metodel Penelitian Kualitatif*. Jakarta: GRASINDO, 2010
- Raunio, Lina, "Swedish-speaking Finnish woman make stand against harassment," *YLE*, 29 November, 2017, dari https://yle.fi/a/3-9953744
- Roce Levy dan Martin Mattson, "The Effects of Social Movements: Evidence from #MeToo," SSNN, (2023)
- Shahid N. Khan, "Qualitative Research Method: Grounded Theory," *International Journal Business and Management*, (Oktober 2014).
- Shetty, Disha, "WHO: 1 In Every 3 Women Globally Experience Violence," Forbes, 9 Maret, 2021, Experiencehttps://www.forbes.com/sites/dishashetty/2021/03/09/who-1-in-every-3-women-globally-experience-violence/?sh=231067401645
- Si, L, "Violence against women: Inadequacies of legal protection (In Chinese)," *People's Congress Studying*, (2003).
- Stone, Meighan dan Rachel Vogelstein, "Celebrating #MeToo's Global Impact," Foreign Policy, 7 Maret, 2019, https://foreignpolicy.com/2019/03/07/metooglobalimpactinternationalwomens-day/
- Susan Park, "The Role of Transnational Advocacy Networks in Reconstituting International Organization Identities," Seton Hall Journal of Diplomacy and International Relations, (2004).
- The Ministry of Education, The Ministry of Education issued the norms for teachers in the new era: "ten guidelines" and "ten no rules" for teachers (Fuzhou City: Fujian Vocational College of Agriculture, 2018) https://www.fjny.edu.cn/jsgzb/info/1028/1060.htm
- Thomala, Lai Lin, "Average number of daily active users of Weibo Corporation from 2nd quarter 2018 to 2nd quarter 2023," *Statista*, 28 Agustus, 2023, diakses pada 17 September, 2023 https://www.statista.com/statistics/1058070/china-sina-weibo-dau/

- Timsit, Annabelle "The MeToo Movement inspired Cristiano Ronaldo's Accuser to Break Her NDA," *Quartz*, 5 Oktober 2018, dari https://qz.com/1413749/cristiano-ronaldos-accuser-kathryn-mayorga-says-metoo-inspired-her-to-break-her-nda
- UN Women, #MeToo: Headlines from a Global Movement (United Nations Entity for Gender Equality and the Empowerment of Women (UN Women), 2020)
- UN Women, People's Republic of China: Comperhensive National-Level Review Report on the Implementation of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Actio (UN Women, 2018), 2023 https://www.unwomen.org/sites/default/files/Headquarters/Attachments/Section s/CSW/64/National-reviews/China% 20English.pdf
- UN Women, Why Gender Equality Matters Across All SDGs, An Excerpt of Turning Promises Into Action: Gender Equality in the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development (United States: RR Donelly Company, 2018)
- Vinsensio Dugis, Teori Hubungan Internasional (PERSPEKTIF-PERSPEKTIF KLASIK). Surabaya: Airlangga University Press.
- Vogels, Emily A, "The State of Online Harassment," *Pew Research Center*, 13 Januari, 2021, https://www.pewresearch.org/internet/2021/01/13/the-state-of-online-harassment/
- W. Jin, "The Analysis of Features and Causes of Sexual Harassment in Chinese Universities," *Journal of China Women's University* (05) (2019).
- Wall, Denise, "Film director accused of sexual harassment quits positions as chair of arts and culture centers," YLE, 2 Februari, 2018 dari https://yle.fi/a/3-10056555
- Wei Sun. "Rice Bunny and #WoYeShi: Online Reactions of Overseas Chinese to the #MeToo Movements in China and the West," *Howard Journal of Communications*, (2019)
- Wiesen, G, "What is Online Sexual Harassment?," *MyLawQuestions*, 23 Agustus, 2023, dari https://www.mylawquestions.com/what-is-online-sexual-harassment.htm
- Writer, Staff, "#MeToo Moment Hits Germany with TV Director Abuse Scandal," *Globe Post*, 26 Januari 2018, dari https://theglobepost.com/2018/01/26/germany-wedel-scandal/

- Wu, Huizhong dan Emily Wang, "China #MeToo case heard in court after more than 2 years," *AP News*, 2 Desember, 2020, diakses pada 19 September, 2023 https://apnews.com/article/sexual-misconduct-beijing-lawsuits-violence-china-2957315b01f58f150ed7e730daa8464c
- Xiao Han. "Uncovering the low-profile #MeToo movement: Towards a discursive politics of empowerment on Chinese social media," *Global Media and China Volume 6*, *Issue 3*, September (2021).
- Yang, Yuan. "China's 'MeToo' movement evades censors with #RiceBunny," Financial Times, 8 Agustus, 2018, diakses pada 23 Maret, 2023 dari https://www.ft.com/content/61903744-9reut540-11e8-b67b-b8205561c3fe
- Yijia Gu, Luke Heemsbergen, "The Ambivalent Governance of Platformed Chinese Feminism Under Censorship: Weibo, Xianzi, and Her Friends," *International Journal of Communication* (2023).
- Yutian Ling. "Upholding Free Speech and Privacy Online: A Legal-Based and Market-Based Approach for Internet Companies in China," Santa Clara High Technology Law Journal, Volume 27 Issue 1, (2010).
- Zeng Jing, "#MeToo as Connective Action: A Study of the Anti-Sexual Violence and Anti-Sexual Harassment Campaign on Chinese Social Media in 2018," Zurich Open Repository Archive (2020).
- Zeng, Lu, "You Say #MeToo, I say #MiTu: China's Online Campaigns Against Sexual Abuse". #MeToo and the Politics of Social Change.

